COMMON QUARTERLY EXAMINATION - 2024

		Standard	XII	, Reg.No.
		ENGLIS	H	
Tim	e : 3.00 hrs			enter all relian
Ans	wer all the questions.	Part - I	The state of the state of	Marks: 90
Cho	ose the most appropriate			20 x 1 = 20
sen	pose the most appropriate stences from the options.	ynonyms of t	he underline	d words in the following
	They were childish enough, as	nd in many way	s quite <u>artles</u>	is.
			Chief and the second second	and the second s
	In those days they didn't have	sophisticated	heart surger	y.
	ower of sellor	16 01	MACA	d\ advanced
U .	" was a great tillill to look sits	alant down this	ODOFMOUS TO	ok face
	~/ 101d		hugo	d) cloon
Sen	pose the most appropriate a tences from the options.	intonyms of t	he underline	d words in the following
	terious from the options.			
٠.	China tea has <u>virtues</u> which	are not be desp	oised.	
5.	a) ethics b) excel	ience c)	vices	d) advantages
٠.	l experienced not only <u>agony</u> and fear but also a anger. a) suffering b) happiness c) fruitfulness d) restless			
6.	We watch for a few mamorts	ness c)	truitfulness	d) restless
	The state of the s	then as trade	<u>slackened</u> ar	nd we went over.
7.	a) reduced b) increa	ased c)	omitted	d) avoided
	a) house b) horse			
8			head	d) dog
U .	Choose the expanded form of	Cooknology (b)	In all and I all Co	
	a) International Information 7c) Indian Info Tech	recrinology b)	Indian institu	ite of Technology
0	Form a new word by adding	a)	indian inform	nation Technology
٥.	Form a new word by adding a) un b) dis	a prenx to the	root word <u>aq</u>	
10	a) un b) dis	C)	mis	d) in
10.	Choose the correct phrasal	the firemen	derlined word	the the state of the same
*	The me was extinguished by	y the meman.		and the state of
11	a) put off b) put o	() to the following	Dut our	a) put in
11.	Add a suitable question tag	to the following	sentence.	BC 2018년 1일
	We rarely go to movies.		4	
12	a) don't we? b) aren'	the word (Cod	do we?	d) isn't it?
12.	Choose the clipped form of	the word <u>"Car</u>	eteria"	
12	a) cofet b) coffe	e	care	d) teria
13.	Replace the underlined <i>idiom</i> with its suitable meaning. The Examinations are <i>round the corner</i> .			
	THE Examinations are round	the corner.		
	a) not in the near future	D)	very near	Many terror section in
11	a) not to be avoided c) not in the near future	a proposition	to be postpo	oned the least to the control of the
17	Fill in the blanks with suitable <i>preposition</i> . There was a skirmish my brother and sister.			
15	a) among b) betw	nropositions	Inhrese she	a) on
10.	Fill in the blanks with suitable rain take an umbrella		i prirase give	n below.
	a) according to b) inste	ad of c)	favour of	d) in case of

16. Choose the right combination for the blended word <u>Edutainment</u>. b) education + entertainment d) educator + entertainment a) educational + entertainment c) educate + entertainment 17. Choose the right definition of the word Bibliomania b) craze for books a) craze for sports and games d) craze for new things c) craze for money and assets you register your name, you cannot participate in the competitions. Choose the appropriate linker and fill the blank. b) Unless a) 19. Choose the correct plural form of datum. d) datua c) datum b) datums a) data 20. Choose the correct American English word for 'holiday'. d) trip a) schedule b) vacation c) rest Part - II (14 marks) $4 \times 2 = 8$ Section - 1 (8 marks) Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any four sets. 21. "Our gates were strong, our walls were thick, a) How safe was the castle? b) What was the firm belief of the soldiers? 22. The giant wears the scraf, and flowers are hung In crimson clusters all the bough among! b) Why is the scarf colourful? a) Who is giant here? 23. Then the whining school-boy, with his satchel And shining morning face, creeping like snail Unwillingly to school. a) Which stage of the life is being referred to here by the poet? b) How does the boy go to school? 24. Our only enemy was gold, And we had no arms to fight it with. a) Who was their enemy? b) Identify the figure of speech used here. 25. This is my son, mine own Telemachus, To whom I leave the sceptre and the isle Well - loved of me, a) Who does Ulysses entrust his kingdom to in his absence? b) Bring out the significance of the "sceptre". 26. Seeking the bubble reputation Even in the cannon's mouth. a) What is meant by "Bubble Reputation"? b) Identify the figure of speech used here? Section - 2 (6 marks) Answer any three of the following. 27. Mani said, "I have completed my work". (change into indirect speech) 28. If I had money, I would help you. (Begin with 'Had') 29. Adit had been promoted. Ranjan has been promoted. (combine using 'as well as') 30. Prize were being given away by the chief guest. (change into the other voice) Part - III (21 marks) Section - 1 (6 marks) Explain any two of the following with reference to the context. 2x3=6 31. Dear is the Casuarina to my soul;

XII English 32. Our captain was brave and we were true 33. To strive, to seek, to find, and not to yield. Section - 2 (6 marks) Answer any two of the following briefly. 34. What were the various jobs undertaken by the little boys? 35. How does adding sugar affect the taste of tea? 36. Name an equipment and a tool carried by the Climbers during their expedition. Section - 3 (9 marks) Answer any three of the following questions. 37. Describe the process of installing a computer. 38. Study the given data and answer the questions. **Tamil Nadu State Expenditure** Electricity 9% 59% Agriculture Diary 6% 9% Roads 17% Others a) How much the state spends on agriculture? b) Which of the utilities have equal amount of expenditure? c) Which utility has the least expenditure? 39. Construct a dialogue between a father and his daughter about the advantages of the habit of newspaper reading. (minimum Three exchanges) 40. Complete the proverbs choosing the correct option.

a) Blood is thicker than _____. (bone, water, ink)b) One flower makes no _____. (garland, island, fragrance)

c) Barking seldom Bite. (tigers, lions, dogs)

Part - IV (35 marks)

Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words. 7 x 5 = 35

- 41. a) Justify the title of the story "Two Gentlemen of Verona". (OR)
 - b) What lesson did Dr. Barnard learn From children who took part in Grand Prix?
- 42. a) How does the nature communicate with the poetess Toru Dutt? (OR)
 - b) Describe the various stages of a man's life in the poem "All the World's Stage".
- 43. Answer any one of the following in a paragraph of about 150 words by developing the following hints.
 - a) Ivan Dmitrich Aksionov young merchant Vladimir Nizhny Fair wife had dream - at inn - met another merchant - murdered - Aksinov arrested - sent - mines of Sibera - 26 years - Makar - confessed - Aksinov forgave - died in peace - before order - for release. (OR)
 - b) The midnight visitor concerned physical appearance not matter secret agent - Ausable - fat sloppy - Fowler - first sight - never thought - spy - after hearing interested to collect - new missiles - frightened - Ausable - made - mind - to be fool - Max - Fowler - wondered - presence of mind.

44. Either Make notes or Summarise the following passage.

Artificial Intelligence, or Al is like teaching computers to be really smart. It's like magic that makes machines think and learn. Al is everywhere - in games, phones, and even some toys! It helps us by understanding what we say and do. Imagine having a r'e'ny -

XII English

friend in our computers! But, we must be careful and use Al nicely. It's important to share and be good to others. Al can do amazing things, like talking to us or helping with homework. So let's be happy with our smart machines, always be kind, and remember that technology is here to make our lives fun and easier! If we observe, many aspects of our day-to-day lives now involve the use of artificial intelligence, for instance, face ID and image recognition features in mobile phones, emails, various apps, digital voice assistants like Apple's Siri and Amazon's Alexa, Google search, route mapping, traffic updates, weather updates, Netflix and Amazon for entertainment, etc. So AI is like a smart buddy, learning, helping, and making things exciting!

45. a) Write an application for the post of Personal Secretary to the Managing Director of a company. Including the following details: Educational qualification, Experience,

Various other qualifications required for the Post.

b) Write a letter to your friend about a good book you have read. 46. a) Read the following sentences, spot the errors and correct them.

She prefers coffee than tea.

She gave me an one-rupee coin. ii)

iii) One of the boy has got the first prize.

iv) Though he was rich but he was happy.

Remove the furnitures from here. V) (OR) b) i) I found this In front of the Aavin (Fill up with diary; dairy) ii) We ____ (see) a wonderful film at the cinema last night. (Fill in the blank with right tense form)

My grandfather _____ visit this temple when he was young.

(use a semi-modal)

like to have a cup of coffee. (use a modal)

47. a) Write a General paragraph in about 150 words about Rain Water Harvesting. (OR)

b) Read the following paragraph and answer the questions given below.

Science has not discovered much about the human brain and its functioning. However, the harmful effects of drugs upon the brain are quite clear. Drugs may cause anything from decline of health to death as they act directly on the brain. The drug-addict suffers from physical discomfort and personality changes. He suspects that people always mock at him for his addiction. Drug-related health disorders are many Dirty needles can cause pus formation, liver disease, venereal disease and infection of the kidneys and brian. Women addicts give birth to babies that suffer from mental illness. Cocaine causes fall of hair and marijuana damages cells. A drug user is easily affected by Pneumonia and Tuberculosis An overdose of the drugs can lead to heart failure and death. Drugs disturb the chemistry of the brain cells. They block the transmission of messages. Thus the effective functioning of the brain is affected.

Questions:

- What is quite clear about the human brain?
- ii) Mention some drug-related health disorders.
- What do women addicts do?
 - iv) What causes baldness?
- What can an overdose of the drug do?